Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association


Meeting Minutes

October 2, 2008
Call to Order

President Doug Willis called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. at Gig Harbor Fire & Medic One.  The following were present:

Ruth Obadal, Puyallup FD

Randy Stephens, Puyallup FD
Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Ken Sharp, PCFD #2
Karl Roth, PCFD #2


Eric Norton, PCFD #2

Dave Dupille, PCFD #3

Jim Sharp, PCFD #3
Dan Rankin, PCFD #3

Bob Black, PCFD #5
Eric Watson, PCFD #5

John Burgess, PCFD #5
Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5

Scott Casebolt, PCFD #5

Tom Sutich, PCFD #5

Doug Willis, PCFD #6
Matt Holm, PCFD #6

Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6
Judy Murphy, PCFD #6

Andy McAfee, PCFD #14
Tom Lique, PCFD #16

Guy Allen, PCFD #16
Chuck West, PCFD #16

Reggie Romines, PCFD #21
Todd Jensen, PCFD #21

Garry Olson, PCFD #23
William Tylor, PCFD #23

Steve Bailey, PCDEM

Ken Parrish, PCDEM

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA
Norma Pancake, PCEMS

Chris Streight, ARC

Joe Quinn, Attorney


Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Bob Black led the flag salute.  He welcomed everyone to Gig Harbor.  In the back of the room are architect renditions of a new drill tower and burn house.  Also, in the front of the room is a picture of their three (3) newest engines.  They have four (4) new firefighters as of yesterday and have an issue on the November ballot to reauthorize the EMS levy.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the September 4, 2008 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale was not present.  There is no report at this time.
Correspondence

None at this time.
Guest Speakers
Amerizorb Company – President Willis introduced Christine Bazar and Jim Clark.  They thanked the association for the opportunity to be here today.  They are with EF Recovery which used by known as Amerizorb.  The two (2) companies merged.  Their website is www.efrecovery.com.  They went over several of the products they provide.  Handouts were distributed.  Please feel free to contact them with any questions, more information or for demonstrations of their products.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported he has to leave the meeting early and asked to give his report now.  October 5th is the Fallen Firefighters Memorial Service in Olympia at 10:00 in the Capital Rotunda.  See the website for more information on the upcoming Labor Management Seminar – No Secrets Symposium.  They are working on upgrading the strategic plan.  The County Presidents are invited to a meeting to participate in developing the strategic direction.  Chief Senter is now President of the State Chiefs.  The Fire Marshals roundtable will be in Spokane on the 11th.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

Reggie Romines reported November’s meeting will be at the American Red Cross.
Audit Committee - DORMANT
Banquet/Awards Committee

Matt Holm reported the Banquet is only 60 days away.  He distributed the Annual Awards Banquet flyers.  This will also be sent out via e-mail in November.  The banquet will be on December 4th at 6:00 p.m. at the Great American Casino and the cost is $40.00 per person.
Nomination Committee
President Willis reported that he has a name for each position on the Executive Board.  If anyone is interested in running for a particular position, please feel free to throw your name in the hat.  He listed who is currently in the running for each position:  


President

Reggie Romines


Vice President
Ed Goodlet


Trustee 1

John McDonald


Trustee 2

Gary McVay


Secretary

Wayne Weinholz


Treasurer

Kathy Hale

Nominations are open to the floor.  No nominations were made.  Nominations will be opened again at the November meeting and voting will also take place at the November meeting.

DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reminded everyone to turn in their new revised OTEP Plan paperwork into Norma.  

There will be a 5 day pandemic influenza planning exercise with the Health Department in November on the 12th, 13th, 14th and then the 17th and 18th.  They will be doing a large scale vaccination of people and they want to run through the first responder pod.  They will be providing flu shots.  If anyone has any interest in participating, please let her know.  With the flu, you are contagious with it the day before you show any symptoms.  October/November are the months to get the flu shot as it will stay in your system for 6 months.
Last month there were changes at the State for certification and recertification, etc.  There can be up to a 90 day delay with new employees getting certified.  What can they do while they are waiting for their certification?  She is working with the State and Dr. Waffle and as long as they are working with a certified paramedic they can work in a training position.

Training – MetroTraining

Jim Sharp reported October 7th Metro Training is being sponsored by CPFR who is bringing in Billy Goldfedder to instruct Firefighter Scared Straight.  The Metro Departments each get 5 spots free of charge in this class.  November 12th is Company level training and December 10th is 1st ten minutes.  PCSORT is being held at Gig Harbor on December 10, 11 and 12.  DEM Training and Exercise will be doing a flu pandemic exercise with Pierce and King Counties November 10-15.  Contact DEM for more information.  November 24-25 Henry Morgenstern is instructing a Building Safety class at Bates.  DEM will be sending out flyers on this class oon.  Bryan Pearson stated this class will be free as well as lunch being provided.
Bryan Pearson stated there has been some issues with regards to IFSAC accreditation and receiving certifications.  He has stirred the pot at the State level on this with regards to how long it takes for paperwork to be processed to get test results, etc.  A TAG committee has been formed and they’ve met twice.  The State is now saying they will have test results within 2 days if in an accredited program and within 30 days for open enrollment tests.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

Chris Streight introduced himself to everyone.  He distributed handouts.  He is the new Chief of Operations.  Some significant changes are being made.  He gave an overview of the what disaster operations they do.  Also, included in the handouts was contact information.  Please make a note of their 24 hour operations dispatch #:  360-507-0021.  This is the number to call 24/7 for their services.
The Real Heroes Breakfast is coming up in January.  Kudos to Matt Holm and also Tacoma as they are they only 2 that have submitted nominations.  The deadline is October 31st.

Statistics for the last month:  they had 6 incidents with 8 families assisted for a total of 42 people. 

Department of Emergency Management

Steve Bailey distributed the monthly Fire Marshal reports.  He also reported the grant funds came in at 2.1 million dollars which is up $400,000.00 from last year.  It was a good process this time and he appreciates everyone’s attention.  The urban area initiative has gotten a hazmat truck for Tacoma Fire.  It will be available throughout the County.  There is a remote AM transmitter in the Puyallup valley, Orting and Fife.  They will be adding one to the Gig Harbor side.  Ken Parrish stated these operate like the DOT traffic messages.
EMS

Norma Pancake reported multi-cultural awareness is now part of the EMT training.  Some have this training available on-line and can be added to the special populations OTEP month.  The end of September she only had one extension to process.  She thanked everyone for working so hard to get their recerts in.  Four (4) are recerting in October and November and December are both huge recert months.  Please remind your MSO’s to get everything turned in as soon as they can.
Fire Marshal

No representative present.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Reported earlier in the meeting.  
PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon reported he sent out an updated proposed draft burning regulation again yesterday.  There was a big change on the recent version in that it removed the dates of no burning of July thru September.  They are listening to the comments being submitted, so please do submit them.
PC Fire Commissioners

Dan Rankin stated their annual conference is October 23-25 in SeaTac.
Dept. of Natural Resources

No representative present.
Unfinished Business

A.  3 Member Committee with King and Snohomish County Chiefs Associations – President Willis reported that Ed Goodlet, Gary McVay and someone from Tacoma will be on this committee.  October 15th is the tentative meeting date.
B. Eric Watson and Bryan Pearson proposed change in storm water ordinance.  Bryan Pearson reported that he and Wayne Wienholz met with Hans Hunger in Public Works and Dennis Dickson in Water Management and went over how this is going to effect us in the field.  They assured us that we are already doing a lot of the things that need to be done.  The ordinance was passed at the county council on September 23rd and it goes into effect March of 2009.  With flowing water and the run off goes into the ground – that is fine.  Concerns come into play when the run off goes into the ditches and sewers.  There are things we can do to mitigate this.  There is 5 times the amount of chlorine than allowed.  They ran some tests by running water through the pump on the engine, hose and nozzle and found that the chlorine is volatized.  There are some problems with master streams where the water isn’t getting aerated enough.  Washing vehicles is another issue.  There are no illicit storm water cops and enforcement will be done through education.  They will be coming to a meeting to go over this more as well as offering some training classes.  There will be some impact, but not nearly as bad as we first thought.  Discussion followed.
New Business
A. Recording Secretary Pay.  President Willis reported he has checked with the By-Laws and it is within the Executive Boards power to grant an adjustment in pay to the Recording Secretary.  They have looked at the records and thanks to Kathy Hale for bringing this to the Executive Boards attention.  The Recording Secretary has not received a pay increase since 1999.  They looked at the cost of living increases as well as the increase of the workload and have decided to increase the pay from $150.00 per month to $200.00 per month beginning January 1.  If anyone has any questions or concerns regarding this, please feel free to contact himself or any Executive Board member.
Good of the Order

Andy McAfee reported Bill Steele is the new Fire Chief of Union Gap and he’ll be leaving next week.
Dave Dupille reported they received the SAFER grant last month in the amount of $975,420.00.  They’ll be hiring 9 firefighters next year.  Jim Sharp is their grant writer.

Reggie Romines reported he met with the Kitsap County Chiefs golf organizer and informed them that we will not be participating in the joint golf tournament next year and that we might have a Dan Packer memorial golf tournament.

Reggie reported Bob Skaggs is running for Vice President of the Washington Fire Commissioners Association.  He made a motion for the association to endorse him running for this position.  The motion was seconded.  MOTION CARRIED.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be November 6, 2008 at 11:30 at The American Red Cross.
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